TOWN OF COLCHESTER SENIOR CENTER BUILDING COMMITTEE JULY 1, 2020 – 4:00 P.M. VIRTUAL - SPECIAL MEETING

MINUTES

Members in Attendance: Chairman Tony Tarnowski, Kevin Hastings, Majorie Mlodzinski

Alternates: Geraldine Transue, Madelyn Starkey

Members Absent: Ron Silberman, Joe Ruiz, Sean Nadeau, Marilynn Turner

Alternates: None

Others Present: Board of Selectman Liaison Rosemary Coyle, Dean Petrucelli, Matt Galleran

Selectman Mary Bylone, Director of Senior Services Patty Watts

1. Call to Order: Chairman Tarnowski called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

2. Seating of Alternate members: K. Hastings motioned to seat G. Transue and M. Starkey as voting members, seconded by T. Tarnowski. Vote was unanimous. MOTION CARRIED.

3. Citizens Comments: None

- 4. Discussion of Senior Center Programming: Members worked with P. Watts and Silver/Petrucelli to determine program areas that could be eliminated, combined with another space, or reduced in size. The overall square footage was able to be brought down to what is considered a more feasible size yet will still allow for some growth which is expected once there is a new facility and also due to an increasingly aging population in Colchester. Town Hall is in need of a space to serve as an IT server room. Having a small area the Senior Center designated for this purpose is being considered. This would be a very small space and would not take away from any programming space.
- 5. Citizens Comments: None
- **6. Adjournment:** K. Hastings motioned to adjourn. Vote was unanimously approved. Chairman Tarnowksi adjourned the meeting at 5:10 p.m.

Submitted by,

Dawn LePage, Clérk